



# DORNOCH & DISTRICT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

## MINUTES 14<sup>th</sup> JANUARY 2019

Minutes of meeting of Dornoch & District Community Association (DADCA)  
held on Monday, 14<sup>th</sup> January 2019, at Finislay, Dornoch, Davochfin, Dornoch at 7.30pm

---

**PRESENT** Dave Gibson (co-chair), Jim McGillivray, Vicki Mackenzie, Kim Tewnion,  
Lou Rollason

**APOLOGIES** Carol Mackay (Co-chair), Patrick Murray. Jaen Rowland, Peter Rowland,  
Donald Goskirk, Jimmy Melville

---

ITEM		ACTION
	<b>APOLOGIES</b>	
	Received from Carol Mackay, Patrick Murray. Jaen Rowland, Peter Rowland, Donald Goskirk, Jimmy Melville.	
	<b>MINUTES</b>	
	DM asked for any comments regarding the minute of the Board meeting of 14 <sup>th</sup> January 2018. No comments were forthcoming the minute was then approved as an accurate record of fact having been proposed by KT approved & JM seconded	KT & JMc
	<b>MATTERS ARISING</b>	
	<b>Community Gardens Update</b>	DG & JMc
	Community Gardens Update: DADCA agree to support helping them get the business stream or community good fund.	JMc
	Glebe Field – Discussed and to be followed up by JMc	KM
	Business stream is being continuously chased up	
	<b>HOGMANAY</b>	
	Steven Mackintosh was not happy with the generator situation and the pricing system. Some of Hogmanay Street Party thought they would get a better sound system.	APM
	PM to give more detail when he is back	
	Very busy night	
	PM, PR & JMc did the tidy up in the morning. Not a huge amount to clean up but the tidy up was very well done by those who took part and a great asset to Dornoch.	
	<b>KEYSTONE AND RELATED MATTERS</b>	
	Risk assessments completed form for Festival Week for Zurich Insurance.	APM
	CM to chase Tracey Pauley for further details upon return	CM
	<b>COUL CHARTER</b>	
	To be publicised. However, the information is not to put on social media but will go on the website (front page).	KM
	To go out to the DADCA members.	KM
	Text & signatures are required for JMc by the 12 <sup>th</sup> Feb for the precognition. Will then be publicised in the Dornoch Library.	JMc
	<b>FUNDING APPLICATIONS</b>	
	Ongoing by KT – needs to be done by the end of Jan.	KT
	Golf Club funding (£500) – to be looked at by on by one of the DADCA groups. Festival Week, Bonfire, Hogmanay, Cinema Group or similar to be encouraged to apply.	
	<b>MEMBERSHIP</b>	
	No new memberships to be discussed.	ALL
	<b>DIRECTOR VACANCIES</b>	
	JH is still to have a formal induction but will obviously have to wait until he is back in the country.	KM & JH
	<b>CURRENT BUILDING</b>	
	Roof – Skylight has been sealed.	DG
	Richard Mackenzie to be contacted to do the remaining work so that its all consolidated.	
	Work in progress to be sorted by summer.	
	Potential of refurb to be put on hold until the outcome of the Police Station is known	
	<b>OUTCOME OF THE FIREDRILL</b>	
	Didn't get done. Will be done in the Feb carboot (23 <sup>rd</sup> )	APM & CM
	<b>FINANCE</b>	
	Waiting to hear from Hogmanay bucket collection	APM



# DORNOCH & DISTRICT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

<b>CAR BOOT SALES</b>	
Bookings coming through to LR now. Allocation of action points to go out via e-mail upon co-chair return LR to put up poster for the carboots KT to issue calendar at the Feb meeting	<b>KT &amp; LR</b>
<b>BOOKINGS &amp; EVENTS</b>	
Updated for the regular events throughout the year Potential wedding booking for April	<b>LR</b>
<b>SUB COMMITTEES</b>	
To invite Ernie (Dornoch Cinema) to the next DADCA meeting	
<b>AOCB</b>	
Community Markets – Sarah Wheeling- would like to increase rates (general agreement from DADCA). A tiered system to be put in place as all in agreement of this idea. Tables in the courthouse to be picked up Provisional PAT testing dates for the next two Saturdays.	<b>ALL</b>
<b>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</b>	
11 <sup>th</sup> February back in the Courthouse Café.	
<b>CLOSING</b>	
There being no further business the Chair thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 20:18.	<b>CM</b>